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From: Blackman, Jessica [Jessica.Blackman@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2016 2:45 PM 

To: Gingras, Jessica 

CC: Kilpatrick, Jamie; Burke, Pamela 

Subject: Follow up from call with PCG 

 

 
Hey Jess –  
 
I talked with Jamie Kilpatrick and Pam Burke from PCG today to prep for their call-in to the Commission 
meeting tomorrow. A couple of follow-up questions/tasks we need from you: 
 

a) They would like the agendas and minutes from past meetings that are not yet on the website 
(those between October and March). 

b) There was an Economic Impact Study from 2002 that they would like access to. Do you know 
what that is/who “owns” it/how we could get it to them?  

c) I think it would be wise to have you get on a call with them when you are back – just to give 
them a better more-nuanced sense of the Commission and their work thus far. 

d) I’m going to try to get the Commission to commit to a kick-off meeting with PCG either June 2 or 
June 8 (though preferably June 2). 

 
That’s it – hope all is well – just wanted to get this off while it was on my mind. 
Thanks, 
~Jessica 
 

Jessica Blackman 

Administrator 

Blue Ribbon Commission on Financing High Quality, Affordable Child Care 

Agency of Administration 

 

The Pavilion - Fifth Floor 

109 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 

Cell: 415.265.2417 

jessica.blackman@vermont.gov 
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